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[39] From: JFULLER at dentistry-po 2/4/91 8:22AM (3797 bytes: 58 ln) 
To: BIRDCNTR@ARIZVM1.BITNET at INTERNET, JFULLER 
Subject: HOTLINE: Iowa 2/4/91 
eee tenon ieieeeiententenentenl Message ContentS ---------------- 

Iowa Birdline (319)338-9881 for 2/4/91 
Owls, Swans, and eagles pretty well summarize this week’s 
report. 

In the southeast, 2 LONG EARED OWLS were discovered at each 
of two locations in Johnson County on the 3rd; at the 
Frytown county conservation area just off hiway 1 about 10 
miles southwest of Iowa City, and in a large pine grove 
about a half mile northeast of Swan Lake. NORTHERN SAW WHET 
OWLS were also found in two locations; one was in cedars 
along the north side of Johnson County Road F-20, 0.8 mile 

west of the Hawkeye Wildlife Area headquarters on the 2nd, 
and the other was at the Amanas just west of Homestead on 
the 2nd. For directions on this second bird, call Jim Scheib 
at (319)337-5206. A RED PHASE SCREECH OWL roosts in the barn 
of Ron Eide three and a half miules west of Iowa City. You 
can call Ron at (319)683-2352. Also in the Iowa City area, 
the TUNDRA SWAN and the two TRUMPETER SWANS were still being 
seen through January 31irst. The TUNDRA is most often below 
the dam at the Iowa River Power Co. restaurant in 
Coralville, and the two TRUMPETERS range the Iowa River from 
north of Coralville through Iowa City. And a single COMMON 
REDPOLL put in a brief appearance on February 3rd at the 
Birdline’s feeder north of Iowa City. Two LONG EARED OWLS 
were located at Geode State Park in Henry County on the 2nd, 

and EURASIAN TREE SPARROWS are still present north of 
Burlington. For directions on either of these birds, call 
Chuck Fuller at (319)753-0710. At Keokuk, the four MUTE 
SWANS, and the TUNDRA SWAN were still below Lock & Dam #19 

through at least the 30th. To see these birds, you must get 

permission at the Corps of Engineers office to walk out to 
where they are visible. 

In the south-central, the SNOWY OWL in Wayne County is still 
being seen regularly, with the last report from February 
2nd. From the town of Clio, go east a quarter mile on Wayne 
County Road J-54, then north on gravel, and look for the 
bird in the first three-quarters of a mile. Late afternoons 
are best. In Clarke. County, me G EARED OWLS were seen at 

Tetner’s Tree Farmyon “the 118 . For more information, call 
Beth Brown at (515) 342-2783. At the BALD EAGLE roost area 
downstream from the hiway 92 bridge over the Des Moines 
River,” {14 eagles ‘were counted on the 2nd. These birds can 
be viewed from a gravel road that follows the south side of 
the river. Also, along this road on the 2nd, there were SNOW 
BUNTINGS, and a LOGGERHEAD SHRIKE. 

In northwest Iowa, a GOLDEN EAGLE was a flyover at Gillett 
Grove in Clay County on the irst, and the VARIED THRUSH 
which had been present at Spencer daily since November 24th, 
has not been seen now since January 31rst. 

In the central part of the state, in Hardin County, the RED 
SHOULDERED Hawk was still present on the 30th and 3irst 
where Hardin County Road D-65 croS8ses a wooded creek three 



and a half miles west of Union. And the RED CROSSBILLS which 
were coming to an eastside Des Moines feeds,have not been 
around since January 26th. Jim Fuller (319)338-3561 




